November 10, 2015 – WEO Activity Report


Town of Washington

   


INLAND WETLANDS COMMISSION
WASHINGTON DEPOT, CT. 06794
To:  Inland Wetlands Commission                                    

From: Michael E. Ajello, WEO

Subject: WEO Activity Report, November 10, 2015
A summary of wetland related activities follows:
· Bernstein – 69 West Shore Rd. – New septic, Demolish & rebuild house & garage – Foundation and steel work appear to be complete.  Stone walls and hedges effectively separate the construction from West Shore Rd.  No drainage issues are apparent at this time.
· The Gunnery – 22 South St. – Build (2) Soccer Fields – At the time of our last meeting, 10/28, a moderate rainstorm of approximately 1.8” caused gully erosion on varied areas of the northwestern fill slope.  It appears that vegetation has not developed well in many areas and I suspect this is the result of continued dry conditions combined with late seeding (hydroseeding).  The eroded slopes have been repaired and sedimentation in these areas was successfully contained by erosion barriers.  One major failure did occur, however, at the northeast corner of the fields.  Temporary sediment traps had been removed in preparation for level spreader construction and the rainstorm occurred at this critical time.  Sedimentation overcame the erosion control measures and escaped into the leaf mulch of the forest toward Woodbury Rd.  The breakout was contained to Gunnery property and did not impact abutters or neighbors.  As of 11/9 most of the slope erosion and the area of the breakout have been repaired. Hydroseeded areas are still showing sparse grass coverage due to late summer and fall drought conditions.  The use of turf reinforcement mats and the addition of Winter Rye seed to the grass seed mix should aid erosion control efforts throughout the winter season.

· Haight – 45 Old North Rd. – I have discussed revisions on this site with the engineers and a new application has been submitted for this week’s meeting.  A retaining wall along Old North Rd. has been proposed in an effort to provide traffic and safety relief along the road shoulder and driveway entry.  A related proposal is for an extension of the driveway culvert further into the wetland swale.
· Hamilton – 199 West Shore Rd. – Site re-development – All plantings, drainage basins and lawn areas are fully stabilized at this time.  Efforts are being made to re-pave driveway and parking areas on the south side of West Shore Rd. in order to stabilize that final slope against winter erosion and sedimentation.
· Issavi – 27 West Shore Rd. – All masonry work and related clean – up have been completed at this time.  Contractors will repair fencing and install handrails along the stairway but no erosion or sedimentation is likely from this point on.
· Lautier – 56 June Rd. – Stone walls, Patio and Deck – Mr. Lautier has advised me of the completion of the deck.  Work involved the excavation of more stone than soil, which is typical on this site.  Runoff has been non-existent on this job for the past 5 months and therefore erosion and sedimentation risks have not been of concern.  Mr. Lautier has asked that the permit remain open for a week or two more while miscellaneous stonework is completed or repaired.

· Moxey/Cruz – 156 Calhoun St. – Terrace, Porch roof & Pergola – I was noticed of the start of this job on 11-2-15.  Erosion barriers were installed per approval and work is just beginning.
· Potolsky – 131 West Shore Rd. – Unauthorized Excavation in Lake – Mr. Potolsky has paid the fine issued under Town Ordinance # 720 and all lakeshore disturbances have been repaired or cleaned up by hand.  This effectively closes the enforcement file.

· Potolsky – 131 West Shore Rd. – Shoreline Dock Adjustments Mr. Potolsky has asked Mr. Steven Lazar to act as his agent in the matter of a new application which proposes to re-locate the granite anchor block for his dock in order to avoid additional boat damage from submerged boulders.  An existing, accessible and naturalized shoreline of variable and irregular rocks should facilitate an easy adjustment.  No heavy equipment is required for the proposed transition.
· Sen – 116 Shearer Rd. – Unauthorized watercourse disruption – The final step in the restoration of this watercourse involves the installation of shrubbery and woody species plantings.  I have met with Beth Whitty who is poised to complete this work as soon as this drought spell is relieved by some rainfall.  Today’s weather forecast appears to mitigate that delay and this is a seasonally appropriate time to install such plantings.
· Shepaug Valley Properties – 27 Mt. Tom Rd. – Dredge Pond –  A large area of gravel contained spoils is dewatering and will be mixed with gravel and sand and graded over once it has dried out.  The pond is re-filling very slowly and may not reach its optimum water level until a substantial rainfall occurs, or even until spring thaw.
· Slaymaker – 17 Sunset La. – Build Garage Addition & Patio – This garage addition was completed last fall.  Mr. Slaymaker installed the patio himself this year and it has been successfully completed at this time.  I have received a finish card and I am closing the IW file.
· Steep Rock Association – 147 Sabbaday Lane – Pedestrian Bridge – A concerned citizen questioned me about the use of a four-wheel drive tractor at the Bee Brook Ford during the first week of November.  I had already noticed that the stockpiles of crushed stone at the ford had been depleted.  I met with Mr. Peary Stafford, Interim Director who told me that the stone had been strategically used to stabilize disturbed areas of the sloping trail as the prolonged dry season had limited any re-growth of native grasses along the North Bank 
Trail.  I asked Mr. Stafford to pay special attention to the banks of the ford itself.  I hope to close this file by our next meeting.
· Stiles/Angiollo – 25 West Shore Rd. – Demolish and Re-place Dwelling – Foundation contractors have completed concrete work on site.  All areas surrounding the actual house site have been stabilized and planted.  The location remains in good condition with no noticeable erosion or sedimentation issues.
· Strawman LLC – 135 Bee Brook Rd. – Stream & Wetland Crossing – The installation of temporary bridge decking has begun but no further soil disturbance or deposition of materials has occurred.
Retired Permits:                

The following Inland Wetland permit files or enforcement files have been retired since the last commission meeting.  The sites have been checked for compliance with the permit, work has been completed, sites have been effectively stabilized against erosion or sedimentation, sign offs noted in the file and completion photos added to the file.

1. Potolsky – 131 West Shore Rd. – Unauthorized Excavation in Lake
2. Slaymaker – 17 Sunset La. – Build Garage Addition & Patio


